Bradworthy CP School
Tuesday 4th December 2007
Dear Parents,
Christmas Fayre / Craft Day
The Christmas Fayre took place last Friday and it was lovely to see so many people in school. The children made some fantastic Christmas crafts in school on the Wednesday before the fayre. It was wonderful that so many parents came in to help us and the things that were made certainly sold very well again this year.
This year the fayre was  organised and run almost entirely by the children in Class 5 and I have to say that I was extremely impressed with the way in which they went about this.
We haven’t yet done a final count of the money raised but  it seems to be greatly up on the last couple of years and this is a really good indication of the amazing effort that the children put in. 
The best thing is that now they have done so well organizing this event the children have clearly given themselves a job for life, which will make the run in to Christmas much less stressful for us in the future!!!

We raised a considerable amount of money and this will be used to pay for things like the Christmas party and disco.
PTA

Please don’t forget the PTA meeting  which is being held tonight in school at 7.30pm.
We look forward to seeing you there.
Sports News
We've been involved in a lot of sport recently with tag rugby, netball and football teams representing the school in several matches.

Our netball team played in this year’s Holsworthy rally last week.. I am delighted to be able to tell you that they played some excellent netball and that for the first time we won the competition.

Despite starting slowly and loosing one of their early matches the girls were able to win their group and this meant a semi-final against Holsworthy Primary School. 

It is often the case that competition aren’t won by teams that play well in the early stages and this was certainly the case here. The girl’s had saved their two best performances for the semi-final, where they beat Holsworthy 5 – 0, and the final.

The final was played against Bradford School and we won this 5 -1.   

The tag rugby teams have taken part in two tournaments recently. Last week they played in a Bideford area event and today saw them traveling to Holsworthy for their annual festival.
The Bideford tournament saw our teams playing some excellent rugby. 

Our B-Team won two matches and lost two and given their ages and lack of experience I think they have shown themselves to be a team with a lot of potential.

Our A-Team won three of their matches convincingly but unfortunately we lost our fourth match 8-7 against Westcroft.

Our teams played fantastically well in the tournament in Holsworthy today. We  took three teams which were split into three separate groups against teams from across the Holsworthy area. Our B-Team played really well but were unfortunately beaten by a strong Holsworthy Team who were a bit to quick for them.

I am delighted to be able to tell you that both our A and C Teams won their groups to qualify for the final where they played a round robin which also included Holsworthy.

The first match saw our C-Team play Holsworthy and I thought that they were very unlucky to loose by a score of 3-2. In the second match our A-Team played some excellent rugby to beat Holsworthy 5-2 and this meant that our teams had to play each other to decide the winners on the competition.

The C-Team played fantastically well, pushing the A-Team very close, but loosing by a very close score of 4-3.

This meant a tournament victory for our A-Team and we are obviously really pleased that all of our hard work in training has paid off.

Our football team won their first league match of the season last week when they traveled to Halwill, winning    1 – 0 with a well taken goal scored by Joseph Fenney.

Our B-Team lost 4 – 2 to Pyworthy School on the same evening with Ryan Ridges scoring both our goals.

We also had two teams at an event involving schools from the Bideford area last week. Both teams played four matches and although they both suffered mixed fortunes I think they acquitted themselves very well against several big town schools.

The A-Team won two matches ( 7-0 and 2-0 ) before drawing 0 -0 against Westcroft and then loosing 1-0 to East the Water School.

Our B-Team lost both of their opening matches 2-0 before going on to draw 0-0 against Westcroft and then win their last match 1-0 against St Margaret’s School.   
Christmas Cards
There will be a letter box in school from next Monday morning so that the children can post their
Christmas cards.
Children from Class 5 will deliver the cards to the children's classes each day.
It would be very helpful if you could encourage your children to write both name and class on the
envelopes.
Christmas Play
As you know we are performing this years Christmas play, "James and the Giant Peach" on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday of next week.
The play will be performed in our school hall beginning at 2.00pm on Tuesday afternoon and 7.00pm on Wednesday and Thursday evenings. It is very likely that the play will run beyond our usual 3.30pm

finish time so if at all possible we would be grateful if you would collect your children a little later next Monday. If necessary we will make arrangements for any children who travel by bus or taxi to get home another way. Please let us know if this causes a problem for anyone.
The children who are performing the main parts will need to arrive at 6.00pm so that they can get ready for the evening performances. Other children need not come in to school until 6.30pm.
Tickets will be available from school from tomorrow morning and should you like any please fill in the
form at the bottom of this letter.
They will be issued on a strictly first come first served basis and initially we will be issuing only 4 per
family, however if you would like more than 4 tickets please say so below and if demand allows you
will be given them.
There will be no charge for tickets however we will be collecting voluntary donations at the door,
which we will split between the school and a local charity, as we do each year.
There will be no admissions without a ticket.
The ticket can be used as a draw ticket which you can hand in at the door, along with payment, on the day / night of either performance. You should write your name on the back of the ticket before handing it in. The draw will be made on Thursday evening.
Entering the draw costs 50p per ticket. First prize is £25 and second prize £10. Additional draw tickets can be bought on the night.
All of the children have been told what they need to wear. The children have also already been asked to tell us if they have a problem with their costume. If there is a problem with a costume which we don't yet know about please let us know immediately so we can help. Please bring costumes in by this Thursday at the latest.
Please note that space will be limited and this is one of the reasons why we are doing an afternoon performance. In previous years the hall was full for both evening performances but a few seats were empty during the afternoon performance.
We would be very grateful if you would choose to attend only one performance and where-ever possible we would prefer those of you who are bringing young children to come on Tuesday afternoon. To increase the size of the audience that we can accommodate there will be a standing area at the back of the hall. If you have a ticket this will obviously guarantee entry but if you want to be certain of a seat please arrive early.
We are intending to hold a final dress rehearsal next Monday so hopefully everything will be ready by then. I think we are all in for a very busy week !
If you have any queries or problems please let us know. Christmas Party / Disco
The Christmas party which we hold each year for children in Classes 1 and 2 will take place on the afternoon of Tuesday 18th December in school.
As well as party food and games the children will be entertained by " Bobo the Clown" and I'm sure there will also be plenty of gifts. Children in Classes 1 and 2 don't have to wear uniform on the day of their party.
The Christmas disco for children in Classes 3, 4 and 5 will take place on the evening of Tuesday 18th December from 7.00pm to 9.00pm in the school hall. Drinks and snacks will be available for the children.
There will be no charge for either of these activities thanks to the PTA's fund raising. 

Christmas Dinner
This years Christmas Meal will be served on Wednesday 19th December. 
This is a change to the date given on this term’s menu. This change also means that the menu originally intended for Friday 14th December has been changed to roast beef.

Last year over 120 children stayed to Christmas dinner and I am sure it will be just as popular this year.
All of this is offered at the usual price of only £1.60 and as always the food will be local and excellent. The price also includes music, Christmas crackers, party poppers, hundreds of balloons and tables waited on by the staff.
As I am sure you will appreciate this meal takes a lot of organising so we will need early orders. Please use the form at the bottom of this letter to order by Friday ( at the same time as you're ordering play tickets would be great).
Please don't send any money in yet. Payments should be made at the start of the week as usual. Christmas Service
We will be taking part in a Christmas carol service in the village church on the morning of Wednesday 19th December from 10.30am.
It is our intention to make this event a simple and quite low key affair with a few carols and a couple of
readings but I am sure it will be a very pleasant celebration of Christmas.
You are all most welcome to attend and we would be delighted if you were able to find the time to join
us.
Dates
Christmas Play
Monday 10th December (dress rehearsal)
Tuesday 11th December ( afternoon)
Wednesday 12th December ( evening)
Thursday 13th December (evening)
Christmas Party                             
Tuesday 18th December ( afternoon)
Christmas Disco                              
Tuesday 18th December ( evening)
Christmas Service
Wednesday 19th December
Christmas Meal                             
Wednesday 19th December
Last Day of Autumn Term
Friday 21st December
First Day of Spring Term                
Tuesday 8th January
We all look forward to seeing you in school over the next couple of weeks. 

Yours sincerely
Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)
Bradworthy CP School. Christmas 2007, Ticket Order.
Name:
Ticket Order for James and the Giant Peach.
I would like _____ tickets for Tuesday's performance.
I would like _____ tickets for Wednesday's performance.
I would like _____ tickets for Thursday's performance.
If possible I would like _____ additional tickets for the ___________ performance.
Bradworthy CP School. Christmas Meal Order Form.
Children(s) Name(s):
I would like to order ______ Christmas dinners. 
I would like to order ______ vegetarian Christmas dinners. 
I would like to order ______ portions of Christmas pudding. 
I would like to order ______ portions of jelly and ice cream.
